8825 15th Way North
St. Petersburg, Florida 33702

28 Sept 88

Russell A. Strong
5323 Cheval Place
Charlotte, NC 28205

Dear Mr. Strong,

First of all I would like to offer my very sincere thanks for
the time you have spent in research for data'involving my uncle,
Robert C. Miller. I have also received the copy of First Over
Germany and can't thank you enough. As my project continues-I
am sure that these will be of great value and I am just as sure
that I will be asking for further help from members of the 306th
Bmb Gp Assn.

Following are some facts that you had asked for about my uncle:

He was born and raised in Chicago and graduated from the Univ. of
Illinois class of 1940 (and a Sigma Nu). His Air Corps Cadet

class was 42-F. Remained in service until his retirement from

the USAF in Oct. '62 at the rank of LTC. He was married to his
wife Sarah from 1948 until her death in 1973, they had no children.
From his retirement until his death in 1977 he lived in St. Peters-
burg, Florida.

I wish I could say that I will be attending the reunion in Las

Vegas next month, but at this point I can only try to make a last
minute attempt. I will however prepare a small poster asking for
any help from former squadron members who may of known RC personally.
Mr. Ed Hennessy has offered to see that it will get displayed on the
locator board in the 368th hospitality room.

Enclosed is a check to help cover expenses. I am sure we will be
in contact again soon. Thank you once again, very, very much.






